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Subject
A RESOLUTION to approve scope of project changes for the Health Care for the Homeless grant.
Summary
The Board of Health is the formal governance board for the Public Health - Seattle & King County Health Care for the Homeless grant, and is responsible for reviewing and approving "Change in Scope of Project" requests. Public Health proposes the addition of a Mobile Medical Van in Seattle to the project.
Background & Analysis
Per resolution number 9-03.2 passed by the King County Board of Health in March 2009, the Board of Health is the formal governance board for the Public Health - Seattle & King County Health Care for the Homeless grant under section 330(h) of the Public Health Services Act.  In this role, the Board of Health is responsible for reviewing and approving what are known as “Change in Scope of Project” requests and documenting these approvals in the Board minutes.  

The Scope of Project is a document on file with the federal grantor, the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services that identifies which sites and services are included within the “health center program.”  When a substantive program change occurs, such as the opening, closing, or relocation of a clinic site, a formal request must be submitted to HRSA requesting their recognition and approval of the change as it pertains to the definition of the Scope of Project.  Adding or deleting a major service also triggers a scope change request.

This change has been identified by Public Health - Seattle & King County Community Health Services division and requires Board of Health formal approval for the Health Care for the Homeless Scope of Project to be updated. 

New Seattle Mobile Medical Van
Public Health plans to add a second van to expand mobile medical services beyond the existing operations that have been sited in south King County since 2008.  The new van purchase was made possible by one-time HRSA funding received at the end of 2015.  Operations of the Seattle Mobile Medical van are being supported in 2016 by the City of Seattle Human Services Department.  

The Mobile Medical Program provides services to people experiencing homelessness using an outreach-based, integrated mental health, chemical dependency, medical, and dental model.  The Mobile Medical team specializes in reaching people living unsheltered as well as other people in crisis who are challenging for mainstream health care providers and office-based care to locate and engage in ongoing services or case management.  The van serves as a 38-foot mobile clinic for walk-in clinical services and case management when it is parked at community meal programs and other locations where homeless individuals congregate.  The flexible, team-based approach builds trust with people who have often given up hope of obtaining the services they need to stabilize their lives from mainstream health care and social services.  Once trust is established, often after receiving care for an urgent medical or dental need, the team uses warm hand-offs to engage patients to dive deeper into addressing chronic health and psycho-social issues, and exploring shelter and housing options.  

Since its inception, the Mobile Medical Program has focused on underserved areas of South King County per the mandate of its Veterans and Human Services Levy funding.  Public Health has used federal grant dollars to procure a second van enabling the program to serve encampments and other sites within Seattle that attract a similar population to that successfully served in South King County over the past eight years.  The second van will also employ a similarly robust team of clinicians and outreach workers, including a medical provider, chemical dependency professional, and mental health specialist.  

By adapting the program model developed in South King County to meet the needs of high-risk and underserved homeless populations in Seattle, the program will effectively contribute to the Mayor and Executives strategies to address the State of Homeless Emergency in our region.  

The anticipated time frame for the new van to begin operating in Seattle is July 1, 2016.  
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